

Reference:

DLA:ame 18/0170

Contact:

Donna Ausling

22 November 2018

Attention: Stephen O'Donoghue

NSW Department of Planning & Environment

GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Email: stephen.odonoghue@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Sir,

Re: Queensland-Hunter Gas Pipeline Modification 1

Reference is made to the email correspondence received on Thursday 1 November 2018 from the NSW Department of Planning and Environment inviting feedback in relation to the abovementioned development proposal.

We note that the Queensland-Hunter Gas Pipeline was originally approved on 11 February 2009 under the former Part 3A provisions of the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Act* 1979. The project has since transitioned to a Critical State Significant Infrastructure Project.

We also note that the modification only seeks to extend the lapse date for the project as the current approval will expire on 11 February 2019. No other changes to the nature and extent of the gas pipeline are proposed as a part of the modification application.

In this regard, we do not have any further comments or objections to the proposed modification.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this matter and should you require any further information or have any questions, please contact the undersigned on (02) 6746 1755 or email lpsc@lpsc.nsw.gov.au

Yours faithfully,

Donna Ausling

A/GENERAL MANAGER

